HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 25, 2020 - 7:30 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM
--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 7:30 p.m. with Selectmen Troy E. Garron, Thomas Millias and Gordon C. Andrews present.
The following business was discussed:

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
The Board as well as those attending tonight’s meeting stood to recite the Pledge of Allegiance.

AGENDA
No addition to the agenda for Tuesday, February 25, 2020.

MINUTES

Moved by Millias and seconded by Garron, the Board voted as follows to approve the Regular Session of the Selectmen Minutes of February 11, 2020:
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Abstained


AFFIRMED WARRANTS & COMMITMENTS

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously affirmed approval for the payment of the following warrants and commitments:

	Payroll Warrant
	# 72
	$ 402,233.62

	Vendor Warrant
	# 73
	$ 198,346.74    

	Withholding Warrant
	# 74
	$ 141,550.95

	Ambulance Commitment

from 2/3/20 – 2/9/20
	for
	$   25,182.59

	Ambulance Commitment

from 2/10/20 – 2/16/20
	for
	$   47,211.22


APPROVED WARRANT

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously approved payment of the following warrants and commitment:

	Vendor Warrant
	# 75 
	$ 76,509.77


APPROVED SELECTMEN BILLS 

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously approved payment of the following Selectmen bills:

	National Grid (electricity/Town Hall) ………………….............  
	$ 1,742.40
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SCHEDULED APPOINTMENTS 

Martha Smith & Judith Rakutis – Appointments to the COA

Josephine Schofield, member of the COA, was here tonight to recommend that Martha Smith and Judy Rakutus be appointed to the COA.  
Rakutus said that she has been attending their meetings for a while and would like to be appointed. 
Smith stated that she was on the search committee for the new Director and saw that they had trouble meeting quorum for their meetings.  She thinks that she can be helpful to the committee.

Moved by Millias and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously appointed Martha Smith and Judith Rakutis to the Council on Aging.  
GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS
One Day Alcohol License – Our Lady of the Lake

Moved Millias and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to issue a one-day liquor license to Cheryl Hunnewell of Our Lady of the Lake Church, 580 Monponsett St, Halifax, MA; with delivery of beer & wine on Saturday, March 14, 2020, serving of beer & wine on Saturday, March 14, 2020 between the hours of 6:00 p.m. and 9:00 p.m. and disposal/removal of the beer & wine on Saturday, March 14, 2020.  

Andrews v. Halifax

There’s a hearing conference scheduled for February 27th in Land Court.  Mr. Andrews filed a brief opposing the Party Trust’s request for an extension in connection with the land use permits.  No documents sent to the town by either side on their respective appeals to the Appeals Court.

Amanda’s Estates

The Zoning Board of Appeals approved the special permit requested by Amanda’s Estates on February 20th by a 4-1 vote.  The decision letter needs to be filed with the Town Clerk and then there will be a 20-day period during which appeals can be filed.

Zoning – Multi-Family Update
Various Town officials met with land use counsel Attorney Amy Kwesell on February 18th and continued to make progress on a possible revision.  There will be another discussion on March 17th at 7 p.m. in the Selectmen’s Meeting Room. 

Zoning – Abandoned Properties/Special Permit for 5 Short Street
With the Town having foreclosed on some properties that have an abandoned use, but do not meet the current size and frontage requirements, a change in the zoning by-laws is needed so that the properties can be sold and developed.  One example would be:

To see if the Town will vote to amend Chapter 167-8 (E) (Non-Conforming Uses) of the Code of the Town of Halifax with the following change:

E. Abandonment.  No non-conforming use, other than a single-family detached dwelling, which has been abandoned or discontinued for more than two (2) years shall be re-established.  Any future use shall be in conformity with the provisions of this chapter.

The Zoning Board of Appeals may approve a special permit for a single-family detached dwelling which has been abandoned or discontinued for more than two (2) years. 
Millias would like to hold this over to a future meeting.  this will be brought back on March 10th. 
Selectmen Meeting – February 25, 2020




                         Page 3
Zoning – Recodification
Attorney Kwesell sent in an estimate of $65,000.  If the Town has financial constraints, the work can be divided over several years.  Seelig has forwarded this information to the Finance Committee and there is a placeholder Article on the warrant.  Millias said it does need to be looked at but maybe not all at once.  
0 Chestnut Road Building Lot Determination
The Town foreclosed on this property in 2019.  Seelig is working with the Building Inspector to determine whether it is a buildable lot (no previous structure on lot so no use to “abandon” so the proposed by-law mentioned above is not needed in this case).

92 Lingan Street
The truck that is owned by the Briggs, is still there and the boat, supposedly not owned by anyone, is also still there.  The Board could send a certified letter to the Briggs stating that the truck will be towed if it is not moved by March 11th with the Briggs responsible for the costs of towing and daily charges or the alternative is to file a criminal trespass complaint.  As for the boat, the Board could send a certified letter to the former owner and the Briggs stating that the town will dispose of the boat if it is not moved off the property by March 11th.  Seelig would like to see if the Town could put it up for bidding.  
SCHEDULED APPOINTMENTS 

Amber Sadlier – Ragnar Road Relay
Sadlier explained that this is going to be a 200-mile road relay race which will take place May 8th and 9th.  There will be teams anywhere from six to twelve runners who will relay through Friday and then overnight and the end up in at Smuggler’s Beach in Yarmouth on Saturday.  They used to start at Nantasket and end in Provincetown but re-routed the course a few years ago because the route they traveled at night was unsafe as the majority of our runners are female.  She has the route all planned out with an exchange point at the Elementary School, which she did get approval for.  This is a minor exchange point, they pull in, they have a Boy Scout group who will volunteer – they make sure the team numbers are written down and then they’ll go on their way.

Garron asked about the overnight – do you have any equipment, anything left on the property and she said no that they bring toilets in on Friday morning and remove them Saturday.
Seelig asked how many teams are participating and she said they are projecting about 275. 
Sadlier said the runners will arrive in Halifax around 4 p.m. and at that point will have run about 60 miles at that point.  She is concerned about the crossing at Rt. 36 & Rt. 106 because it is at rush hour traffic so they may need police support at that intersection and if there are any other intersections the BOS and the Police Chief feels could be a safety issue please let her know as they know the town better than she does.  
Chief asked what time does she estimate the teams coming through and she said she has a computer simulation where it shows when the runners are passing each other and if it looks like it’s going to cause traffic or parking problems then she will reassign those start times so that we can make sure to fit them within those parameters.  Based on the simulation she anticipates the peak time about 6 p.m.  Seelig said the intersection at Rt. 58 & Rt. 106 will not be as complicated because there is a cross walk there.  
Andrews confirmed that the runners will be running down Rt. 36 on to Rt. 106 then to the Elementary School, turn and leave from there.  Sadlier said that is correct and at the elementary school she will have a volunteer there directing them to go the right way but the volunteers are not ever to direct traffic.   If this is a concern, then they would get police detail.  
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Chief Chaves said from a safety point he would like to have an officer there to stop traffic to get the runners in and out at the school seeing as it is a weekend and in May when lots of stuff going on.  Millias asked if Friday Cruise night at Walmart started in May because that adds another dimension of traffic.  Someone in the audience confirmed that Cruise Night starts May 1st.  Sadlier understands because safety is a big thing for her and asked the Chief if he had any other questions and he said that they definitely can get together and figure out the details.  She said that she will be out a few times before the event.

Garron asked what the purpose of this race is and she said that they are a for-profit company with a lot of fundraising teams and the purpose is to team-build for people who are able to accomplish something they could not do alone and it just gives them this awesome experience.  They are fortunate to be able to include the communities and giving back, they have partnered with JDFR which is a juvenile diabetes.  In 2018 four hundred thousand dollars was either raised or donated. 
Garron asked if they would be carrying cups of water or anything they will be throwing on the side of the road and she said no, we are a ‘cup-less’ race.  The fans support their runner by keeping water and first-aid kits and whatnot with them, the runners will run with their own handheld water bottle and then they pull off when it is legal and safe to do so.  They do not want to trash up anywhere.

Moved by Millias and seconded by Andrews the Board, unanimously granted permission to Amber Sadlier, Race Director for Ragnar Relay Series, to set up a runner exchange location in the Halifax Elementary School parking lot on May 8, 2020 between the hours of 4:30 p.m. and 11:00 p.m., with the caveat that the Police Chief is okay with the arrangements.  
Ryan McCarthy – Eagle Scout project - benches for HOPS 

Ryan is an Eagle Scout from Troop 39 and he is here this evening to get approval from the Board for his Eagle Scout project.  He will be making picnic tables for under the proposed gazebo at the HOPS playground.  The tables will be anchored down on the slab that will under the gazebo, which another Eagle Scout will be making.  Funding for his project will be through Go Fund Me and he is working with sponsors.  

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously approved Ryan McCarthy’s Eagle Scout project which will be constructing four (4) picnic style tables for under the proposed gazebo at the HOPS playground
GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS
Special Building Inspector – Paradise Properties
Chris Carpenter, the Building Inspector in Norton, agreed to serve as the special inspector.  At this point, Seelig is waiting for documents from the owner of this Pine Street North property so he can send them to Carpenter and have him determine whether this is a buildable lot.

Building and Facility Needs Committee – Interest in Serving 
Brian Kling and Scott Materna are interested in serving on this Committee.  
Moved by Millias and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously appointed Scott Materna and Brian Kling to the Building & Facility Needs Committee, with “open” terms.  
GATRA
Representatives from GATRA will meet with the Board of Selectmen on March 10th to discuss the possibility of the Town joining GATRA especially to supplement the work that the COA does with its COA vans.  Copies of the proposed agreement for you along with the comments from Town Counsel were given to the BOS.
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Bud’s Goods & Provision Corp.
Moved by Millias and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to accept and sign the Host Community Agreement and have the Chair, Troy E. Garron, sign the Host Community Agreement Certification Form.
John Peck Earth Removal
A hearing scheduled for March 10th at 7:50pm.  The hearing in trial court has been re-scheduled to April 6th.       

Special Legislation – Gaynor
The legislation is still in the Third Reading in the House.  
Subpoena – Spire Risk Advisors
For unknown reasons, the Inspector General has a grand jury in progress regarding Spire Risk Advisors.  Halifax employed them in 2016 to produce valuations as part of a property liability insurance review.  They did the job they were asked to do.  Seelig has sent all documentation to the IG’s office.  No action is needed.
Chapter 40B – Country Club Estates
A proposal was submitted to the ZBA on Monday for 30 units (8 affordable).  The first hearing is on March 18th at 7 p.m.  Distribution of materials is occurring.  Seelig will post everything on the Town’s web side when time permits.  The Board should review the materials and Seelig will include a discussion on March 10th.
Fire Department Sick Leave Use
A recently hired employee at the Fire Department came to work with obvious signs of having the flu.  The supervisor on duty sent him home.  Normally, someone with less than six months of service cannot use sick leave.  Given the circumstances, the supervisor made the right decision.  Unless the Board tells Seelig otherwise, he will send the union a note explaining the circumstances and stating that this does not serve as a precedent nor a change in the contract.

May 11th Annual Town Meeting
The Board was given a copy of the draft of the warrant, deadline for Articles is March 1st.
Silver Lake Regional School District Budget
The hearing was on February 13th and Seelig indicated his concerns with the long-term nature of the budget as increase in the overall assessment was more than 3% (Halifax’s assessment is much less than that).  The School Committee has not approved a final version.
Andrews said that he thinks this year the committee understands about the long-term effect of this budget.  He also stated that long term we will be looking at layoffs if the budget continues in this direction.  

Municipal Electricity Aggregation
This is the program that allows residents and businesses to buy electricity from a supplier designated by the Town through bidding.  No one is required to do so.  The current contract with Nextera is up in September.  However, Colonial Power, the Town’s advisors, recommended going out to bid now with a deadline of March 3rd.  Seelig added an option to allow residents/businesses to purchase electricity via renewable sources.
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Limit on Retail Marijuana Establishments
The State’s laws and regulations on recreational marijuana allow communities to limit the number to 20% of the number of package stores.  That amounts to 1 license for Halifax.  Seelig had a resident interested in the subject and asked about submitting a petition Article but he never followed up so it lies dormant.

SCHEDULED APPOINTMENT

Area 58 & Cable Advisory Board – Richard Goulart & John Shiavone 
Seelig began by saying that even though we are a number of months away from negotiating the current agreement between the Town and Area 58 the Board did not want to wait till the last minute to talk about negotiations therefore they wanted them to come in to start the conversation. 
Millias began by saying that he has an issue with Comcast in general, and unfortunately it falls down to Area 58.  His problem is that subscribers are paying a certain percentage of their bill to fund franchise fee and they have no idea what they are paying for.  At one time it was only available to subscribers, but they were paying for the privilege – private viewing – then when it went on You Tube the subscribers now are subsidizing everybody.  He does not have a problem with it as long as they know that they are paying for it, which they don’t, and he feels that it needs to be more transparent.  Millias stated that a lot of people would opt to not pay it if they had an option, and that is part of the problem because there is no option to them – they have to pay it no matter what.  He does not think it’s a bad thing because it is a good community service, but if we’re going to do the subscribers should know that they’re paying for it.  He asked Goulart if this is something you guys can take care of or not.  

Goulart said that he has not seen a Halifax bill, so he does not know how it’s totaled but normally it was listed as a franchise fee which has no real meaning to anyone.  Area 58 has no control on how Comcast does their bill, but they could do a PSA on the channel to explain how we are funded.
Millias asked if there was any way to monitor how many people who actually view the government channels and Rich said no and said the only thing they can do is look at the views on YouTube.

Millias said when you look at your Comcast bill, and you see ‘franchise fee’ that is the fee you are paying for cable television coverage of our events and meetings, which is a good thing, but everybody needs to know what they are paying for.  He further said if it was an optional then we would not be raising any money because people would not want to pay that fee.   
Goulart said that there was a time when that was not how they actually billed it, but they changed how they did it.  Initially, it came from their profits and it wasn’t an additional fee but in the last 25 years they sort of changed the way they do it and actually now it’s coming from the subscribers as an added-on on top of the bill.  Again, he said they have no control over that and said the only way we could limit it to only the subscribers is again to not show anything on the web page or on the website or on YouTube but he does not thinks that serves the Town either so, it is a difficult thing and it is a similar situation in all towns.  Millias said if he had the option of paying it or not paying it, he wouldn’t and understands that that would sabotage the whole program if everybody had the option, but it’s still not a great way to do it – people should be alerted to the fact that they are paying this fee.  
Goulart said for years they have been doing lots of in-kind services for the Town and were not charging anything for them and but now Comcast has decided certain things can be charged such as cable drops and transfer fees.  
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Comcast tried to push through lots of stuff but only a few things ended up going through right now, and Comcast didn’t seem clear when or if they are ever going to actually exert them.  The big one that are going to cost the most money is if the Town operates an I-net through Comcast as opposed to their own.  Goulart continued to say that two years ago Carver made the decision to set up their own and it has worked in their favor.  Plympton doesn’t have one and thinks Halifax has their own.  Seelig said everybody has the connection to Comcast but there is no internal and he believes the only connection is between the fire and the police and they handle that themselves.
Goulart is trying to come up with a way to address Millias’ issue and thinks the best thing to do is put something on the channel and explain how the funding is done.
Millias said ideally he would like to put it on the Warrant at the Town Meeting and let the town decide what they want to do but ultimately it ends up being the subscribers anyway and so there’s no real good way around this thing short of not charging the subscribers the franchise fee and you know the town appropriating the money themselves to participate, and he does not see that happening.  Again, his issue is there is no transparency and you can’t opt out.  He understands it would, again, sabotage the whole thing.  He does not know what the answer is and there is not a whole lot of options.  He does not know if they have to do this or if it is mandatory that Comcast has to charge this franchise fee.  Goulart said it is part of the negotiations in the contract with Comcast that was done five years ago with Halifax. 
Millias stated that Halifax could opt out of that whole thing and Garron asked how that would affect Area 58 if they opted out of it and Goulart said it would take away all the funding from Halifax they have provided.  Andrews said that we would have to come up with two hundred and seventy-two thousand dollars out of regular appropriations plus the capital fee. 
Seelig asked what the process was for negotiating and renewing the agreement with Area 58 and Goulart said there is not much to it, basically the Town decides if they want to go forward with it.  He stated that Area 58 is proud and pleased to serve the community and keeps trying to do better and do more for it and totally understood where Millias was coming from.   Goulart did not know if there is an answer within the confines of the way Comcast does things.  The only way would be to opt out of giving any franchise fees to the Town, which would be up to the BOS.  
Millias said that he knows there is no immediate resolution, but they just wanted to discuss it.  Goulart did say that once the negotiation begins in five years ends in five years you can do whatever you would like to do.  In closing Millias said he appreciated him coming in.  
GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS

Halifax Police Department – Civil Service
The Police Chief has developed draft policies for the hiring and promotion of police officers if the Town does decide to withdraw from civil service.  The withdrawal would require votes by Town Meeting and the Legislature along with negotiations with the Unions.  

Special Town Meeting
Moved Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to open the warrant for the May 11, 2020 Special Town Meeting with a deadline of March 24, 2020.  
South Coastal Legal Services
The organization submitted a petition article for $3,500, the same as in years past.  No action needed.  It will be added to the warrant.  No other non-profits have submitted anything yet.
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Letter of Appreciation – Brenda Fitzgerald – Interim COA Director
Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to send Brenda Fitzgerald a thank-you letter for her work as the Interim Director.
Harbor to the Bay Bike Ride
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to authorize the Harbor to the Bay Charity Bike Ride the use the Halifax Boat Ramp parking lot located on Route 58 as a pit stop for their ride on Saturday, September 26, 2020.
Monponsett Pond Diversion Scenarios
The Monponsett Watershed Association is concerned that any diversion during the late spring or summer as part of the research work by Brockton for its management plan would interfere with the Town’s treatment of the pond.  
SCHEDULED APPOINTMENT

Joan Pierce of DFW & Frank Basler of Ply. County Administrator – Aldana Rd. Parcel
Joan stated that the Article 97 legislation has been drafted and Seelig said if the Board wants, they can request that Senator Brady and Representative LaNatra file it.  He added that there should be the discussion if there are matters associated with this.  Millias has absolutely no confidence in Fisheries and Wildlife and the Commonwealth and the problem he has with signing it over is that he has visions of the Fisheries and Wildlife coming back to them and saying they could not get the 150,000 but we have 100,000.  Pierce said they have an option for $150,000 and that’s what they are prepared to pay as DFW has $150,000 reserved for this fiscal year.  She further said they want Parcel A & B and are thrilled if the Town wants the sliver on Aldana Road. 
Seelig asked what happens if the legislation doesn’t go through before June 30th because things seem to move very slowly with legislation in Boston and Pierce said it won’t and for Parcel A – they need the Town and the Plymouth County to do their thing, which is the town gives Plymouth County 75% they give us 30%, once done DFW will update the title just to show that 100% in the Town of Halifax, which will take three days.  DCAM gets ten business days and then DFW will purchase Parcel A for $150,000.  That still leaves Parcel B and the sliver up in the air, but you get all your money.  And then when the Article 97 legislation gets through then there is a swap for no further consideration.  
Basler said that Treasurer O’Brien is aware of this but Representative LaNatra has not been brought up to speed on this quite yet because the legislation was just written.  O’Brien was concerned about the timing of this and suggested selling move Parcel A, why don’t we sell our, because the $75.000 for Halifax gets all interest in A and B, and then if you were willing to sell Parcel A and then you just have to worry about the legislation after the fact for Parcel B and that would be your transfer.  But he thought that would be the most immediate way for Halifax to get the leverage of owning both parcels and be able then to make that decision as Halifax sees fit.  Basler, speaking for the Commissioners, they just want to do what the Board of Selectmen wants.  
Andrews asked what the guarantee is do we have that we get this sliver and Pierce said she is here in person and they have her word on this.  Seelig added that DFW has an interest on Parcel B and they don’t get B without A, but Andrews said A is the one that has buildable lot. Piece said that they are not interested in building on it.  Millias said he can live with this as long as the Town is holding something and Pierce said they want Parcel B – it’s got a beautiful Peterson Swamp, which is important to them.  
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Andrews understands that but said the value part is in the buildable lot and Pierce said that is why Halifax is getting all of the money for Parcel A, which is $150,000.  Millias corrected that and said it amounts to $75,000 because Plymouth county will be getting $75,000 from Halifax. 
Pierce has no idea when the legislation will be passed and that is what Seelig is worried about.  He said if the Board want to they could go through the transaction, sign the P&S with the County for the $75,000, we have Parcel A, we sign the option, the State then acts on its option. 

Millias seeing as Parcel A is the buildable lot, they could choose not to sell it to DFW for $200,000 and Pierce said they could.  Again Millias stated that DFW track record has been poor to lousy and Pierce said DFW paid the Town for the 17.65-acre parcel and Millias said yes they did but not what was agreed upon originally so in order to get the balance of it we had to give DFW something else and Pierce said that was correct.  She said they are committed to this and don’t go into these things thinking that we’re going to back out or quit, we have the money, we have the title exam, and we’ve had the appraisal done.  
Basler said from the County’s perspective the challenge we have is that Mass. General Laws 34:14 dictates how counties can sell properties, that includes public hearings and proper notices, letters are sent to Board of Selectmen and to DCAM.  It is 45 days from the public hearing and  we have passed that public hearing, but with that precedent is on our side, if we pass much later than the end of March or into April, then we might have to talk to their counsel to see if they would have to start the whole process over again.  

Moved by Andrews and second by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to approve the purchase and sales agreement of Parcel A and B from the County for $75,000 that was voted at the Special Town Meeting in October 2019.
Pierce said that the closing will not be exactly simultaneous DFW will close on Parcel A as soon as they get all of their paperwork. 

Seelig said the next thing the BOS needs to do for Parcel A is to sign the option, which Seelig will get that paperwork together.
Andrews would like some sort of assurance that the legislation is filed before they sign the option to sell, just to make sure everything goes through.  He is fine with purchasing the lot but does not want to sign the option to sell it to the State without having the legislation filed.  Millias agreed with him.  
Seelig said that Andrews want to see the actual House # before he signs the option to sell it for $150,000 therefore, he needs the Board to authorize him to send the DCAM legislation to Representative LaNatra and Senator Brady.
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously authorized Seelig to send the DCAM legislation to Representative LaNatra and Senator Brady.   

Pierce asked Basler when does the State Rep think this bill can be filed and Seelig said probably this week as it is a a fairly normal process.  The real challenge is it is in the hopper so how long will it sit there.  Basler said that there is a lot going on with transportation bill with the budget just a couple weeks away so that is why Treasurer O’Brien was suggesting that they see this and get notified of this as quickly as they can.  
Andrews asked if DFW has purchased the Katzenberger property and Pierce said the house has to come down, so the bids have gone out to contractors – it is supposed to happen before June 30th – she is expecting April.  Andrews asked if they were going to put a parking lot there and allow an access trail.  Basler said that is the plan and Piece said there already a little bit of asphalt because of a driveway, and so when the house and the garage are removed it will be leveled nicely. 
Thank yous were exchanged.  
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GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS
Plymouth County Mosquito Control Budget
The Town’s assessment for FY2021 is estimated to be 5% more than in FY2020. Some of the costs of the District are set by the State (such as salaries).  Last summer’s “season” was particularly severe, and the Town’s assessment is less than 0.2% of the overall budget.  Seelig has sent a note to his colleagues in Plymouth County and no one has replied with any concerns, so he is more inclined to let it go.  
Partner Program with Columbia Southern University
Like Anna Maria, CSU has a partner program that lowers the cost of courses taken by members of the Halifax Fire Department.  The partner program does not cost anything to the Town and is not an exclusive program.  

Moved by Garron and second by Millias, the Board unanimously approved the partnership program with Columbia Southern University. 
Resignation - John Campbell – M&SBC & Park Commission
John Campbell sent the Board a letter of resignation, effective immediately, from the M&SBC and noted that he does not intend to run for re-election to the Parks Commission this May.
Seelig recommended that the Board send a letter of appreciation to Mr. Campbell for his decades of service for the Town.  The Board completely agreed with Seelig. 
Board of Registrars Reappointment – Joann Andrews
Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to reappoint Joann Andrews to the Board of Registrars, term to expire March 31, 2023:
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Abstained


Jeopardy Contestant

Resident Susan Hill will be on the show, this Friday, February 28, and will have a watch party at Happy Dragon.

Flashing Crosswalk Signs
One of the Articles proposed for the Town Meeting is for an additional flashing crosswalk sign similar to the one at the Police Station/Post Office.  Seelig stated that Chief Chaves mentioned the possibility of putting one at one of the traffic lights.  Another possibility would be to put one at Plymouth Street/Hemlock Lane or Plymouth Street Indian Path Road.

Family Medical Leave – Dave Neault
Moved by Millias and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to grant Dave Neault’s request for Family Medical Leave beginning March 13, 2020.
Turnout Gear Cleaning Grant
The Fire Chief has received a grant of $5,000 for equipment to clean turnout gear.  
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Talent Bank Form 
Shirley Graf is interested in serving on the Beautification Committee.  There are no vacancies right now, but the Beautification Committee has an Article at the ATM to increase the size of the Committee from five to seven.

Ambulance Abatements 

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to approve the following ambulance abatements: 

	FY2016 
	$ 394,078.58

	January 2020
	$ 130,280.06


Erosion at Capped Landfill
Health Agent, Cathy Drinan, has informed Seelig that Tighe and Bond, the monitoring engineers for the capped landfill on Hemlock Lane found significant erosion on the far side.  Given how recent this information is he does not have any specific data nor a cost for repair.  He will put a placeholder article for the ATM and/or STM on the warrant although we may have to take action sooner than May.

EXECUTIVE SESSION
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session at 9:14 p.m. to discuss contract negotiations for Firefighters, Sergeants, Patrol Officers, Highway, “Mixed-Unit”, Police Chief and Fire Chief:
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Yes


Seelig announced that no statement would be made at the end of the Executive Session and the Board would not reconvene in open session.

--------------

Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 9:43 p.m.: 
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Yes


MEETING ADJOURNED
There being no further business, moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 9:43 p.m.

-------------------------------------------------

Gordon C. Andrews 
Clerk
